Phragmites.org Newsletter Archives #71-80
presented below beginning with most recent
Phragmites.org Newsletter # 80 – May 5, 2011 

Governments respond to the Phragmites problem in many ways.
Today in the news there are two articles of interest which reflect extremely different government approaches to handle their Phragmites problem.
First, from Rapid City, South Dakota, an article about the government serving public notice that they will be inspecting private properties for Phragmites and other invasive weeds.  It says 

“Should the inspection confirm an infestation of noxious weeds or declared pests, remedial action to effectively control the infestation will be required.”

Read the whole story at 

http://www.rapidcityjournal.com/meadecountytimes/public_notices/article_d321e710-7665-11e0-8d3b-001cc4c03286.html
Second, from Statin Island, New York, where residents have been concerned about the fire hazard from Phragmites, an article about a legislative proposal to suspend the need for permits when managing Phragmites.
"This new legislation would prevent the DEC from thwarting property owners right to protect their property," Lanza said. "Homeowners should not have to ask permission of the DEC to protect their homes and lives."
Read the whole article at

http://www.silive.com/news/index.ssf/2011/05/proposed_state_law_would_allow.html
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Phragmites.org Newsletter # 79 – April 27, 2011 

Phragmites Shuts Down Nuclear Reactor
We’ve heard that Phragmites can clog water intakes but this really shows how serious that issue can be. 
“The Salem 1 nuclear reactor is shut down today because of problems with “grassing,” the blocking of cooling water intakes by vegetation, officials said.  . . . . Grassing is caused by vegetation such as Phragmites and other weeds and grasses growing along the Delaware River’s shoreline and its tributaries becoming dislodged and floating downstream in the river.” 

Read the whole story from NJ.com at:

Salem 1 nuclear reactor shut down because of problems with river 'grassing' | NJ.com 
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Phragmites.org Newsletter # 78 – April 1, 2011 

Updates on NPDES permits status
In addition to our Spraying and mowing permits to control Phragmites we have been anticipating the need to comply with the new requirement to get NPDES permits starting this treatment season.  It looks like we are off the hook for this year and maybe longer.  

The following paragraphs are reprinted from 

PCT Media Group - Pest Control Technology Magazine : Update on Clean Water Act Permits 

PCT Media Group - Pest Control Technology Magazine : U.S. House Passes H.R. 872 

 
“On Monday, the U.S. Court of Appeals for the Sixth Circuit  granted the Environmental Protection Agency's request for an additional six-month stay of a court order to require hundreds of thousands of pesticide applicators to obtain Clean Water Act permits before they discharge pollutants into water bodies, extending a previous two year stay until Oct. 31. According to the EPA website, the extension was requested by the agency to allow sufficient time for EPA to engage in Endangered Species Act consultation and complete the development of an electronic database to streamline requests for coverage under the Agency’s general permit. It also allows time for authorized states to finish developing their state permits and for permitting authorities to provide additional outreach to stakeholders on pesticide permit requirements. Otherwise, the court's 2009 ruling, requiring National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permits for millions of pesticide applications would have gone into effect on April 9.  The permit requirement would apply to applicators making applications to, over or near water bodies to control a variety of pests including mosquitoes, invasive species and aquatic weeds.”
“WASHINGTON, D.C. — The U.S. House of Representatives passed H.R. 872, the Reducing Regulatory Burdens Act of 2011, by a vote of 292-130, yesterday.

H.R. 872 would amend the Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide Act (FIFRA) and the Federal Water Pollution Control Act to clarify Congressional intent regarding the regulation of the use of pesticides in or near navigable waters. 

The bill was introduced in response to a January 2009 Federal Appeals Court ruling that requires costly and burdensome Clean Water Act National Pollutant Discharge and Elimination System (NPDES) permits for millions of pesticide applications. This ruling was scheduled to go into effect April 9, and it may impact many pest management professionals, especially those performing mosquito and aquatic weed treatments.

The bill now moves to the U.S. Senate for approval.”
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Phragmites.org Newsletter #77 – March 17, 2011 

Reminder of Phragmites Symposium on March 28-30, 2011
Just a reminder that the Phragmites Symposium is coming up in just 11 days.  Registration is closing this coming Monday.

	

	REGISTER TODAY!

Phragmites Invasions in Michigan:
A Symposium to Build Capacity for Management
REGISTRATION CLOSES MONDAY, MARCH 21
The Great Lakes Commission (GLC), in cooperation with the Michigan Department of Natural Resources and Environment (MDNRE), is pleased to announce Phragmites Invasions in Michigan: A Symposium to Build Capacity for Management, to be held March 28-30, 2011 at the Kellogg Hotel and Conference Center in East Lansing, Mich. The symposium will feature plenary sessions on current and future invasive phragmites management and control efforts and technologies. In addition, a series of breakout sessions will be offered on topics including building organizational capacity, policy and regulations, case studies in collaborative management, and distribution and mapping. The symposium will formally convene at 9:00 a.m. on Tuesday, March 29 and conclude at 12:45 p.m. on Wednesday, March 30. An optional pre-symposium field trip showcasing invasive phragmites management and control efforts will be held on the afternoon of Monday, March 28. More information including a preliminary agenda is available the symposium webpage. 

REGISTRATION - NOW OPEN!
The registration fee is $75 and includes lunch on Tuesday, breaks and all symposium materials. The deadline to register is Monday, March 21. Early registration is encouraged! Click here to register.
Lodging
Overnight accommodations are available at the Kellogg Hotel where the symposium is being held. A block of rooms has been reserved under the name "Great Lakes Commission" at rates ranging from $65 to $129 per night. Reservations can be made by calling 800-875-5090. To guarantee availability at these rates, reservations should be made by March 4.
NEW! Call for Posters
To ensure that all interested stakeholders have an opportunity to share their experiences in phragmites management and control, a poster session will be held as part of the symposium. We are currently seeking abstracts for posters describing original research or case studies in phragmites management and control. Accepted posters will be featured at a reception on the evening of Tuesday, March 29. Posters should relate to one or more of the symposium sessions:

· Current Invasive Phragmites Management and Control Efforts 
· Looking to the Future of Invasive Phragmites Management and Control 
· Building Organizational Capacity to Implement Phragmites Management and Control 
· Policy and Regulations 
· Case Studies in Collaborative Management 
· Distribution and Mapping of Invasive Phragmites: Locating and Documenting Populations Before Treatment 
To submit your poster for consideration, please email Julie Hinderer (jhinderer@glc.org) a short abstract (300-500 words) providing an overview of the information you will present. The deadline for abstracts has been extended to Friday, March 18.
Exhibits for Vendors
Exhibit space is available for a fee of $150. Exhibitors will be provided with one table in the central lobby of the Kellogg Center for the duration of the symposium. To reserve a space, select the “Symposium Registration (Exhibitors)” option when registering for the symposium. Exhibit space is limited, so register soon! Registered exhibitors will be contacted with further information.

Invasive Phragmites Management and Control Questionnaire
The Great Lakes Commission is conducting a questionnaire to establish a baseline understanding of the status of invasive phragmites management at varying levels throughout the state of Michigan and in the Great Lakes region. We would greatly appreciate your time in responding to the survey. Please click here to take the survey.
Contact
Kathe Glassner-Shwayder
Great Lakes Commission
734-971-9135
shwayder@glc.org

Julie Hinderer
Great Lakes Commission
734-971-9135
jhinderer@glc.org
More details are available on the symposium webpage.
Having trouble reading this message? Click here. 

Photo credit: Michigan Sea Grant Archives
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	Questions? Contact Julie Hinderer, jhinderer@glc.org or Kathe Glassner-Shwayder, shwayder@glc.org

This is a project of the Great Lakes Commission and 
is funded through the Michigan Coastal Management Program.
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Phragmites.org Newsletter # 76 - February 21, 2010 

Registration is available now for upcoming Phragmites Symposium
	(This message is being forwarded by Phragmites.org as a service to its subscribers.  The Phragmites Symposium is not organized by or sponsored by Phragmites.org.  All questions regarding the Symposium should be forwarded to Kathe Glassner-Shwayder as listed below.)


	REGISTER TODAY!

Phragmites Invasions in Michigan:
A Symposium to Build Capacity for Management
Also, CALL FOR POSTERS AND EXHIBITS (see below)
The Great Lakes Commission (GLC), in cooperation with the Michigan Department of Natural Resources and Environment (MDNRE), is pleased to announce Phragmites Invasions in Michigan: A Symposium to Build Capacity for Management, to be held March 28-30, 2011 at the Kellogg Hotel and Conference Center in East Lansing, Mich. The symposium will feature plenary sessions on current and future invasive phragmites management and control efforts and technologies. In addition, a series of breakout sessions will be offered on topics including building organizational capacity, policy and regulations, case studies in collaborative management, and distribution and mapping. The symposium will formally convene at 9:00 a.m. on Tuesday, March 29 and conclude at 12:45 p.m. on Wednesday, March 30. An optional pre-symposium field trip showcasing invasive phragmites management and control efforts will be held on the afternoon of Monday, March 28. More information including a preliminary agenda is available the symposium webpage. 

REGISTRATION - NOW OPEN!
The registration fee is $75 and includes lunch on Tuesday, breaks and all symposium materials. The deadline to register is Monday, March 21. Early registration is encouraged! Click here to register.
Lodging
Overnight accommodations are available at the Kellogg Hotel where the symposium is being held. A block of rooms has been reserved under the name "Great Lakes Commission" at rates ranging from $65 to $129 per night. Reservations can be made by calling 800-875-5090. To guarantee availability at these rates, reservations should be made by March 4.
NEW! Call for Posters
To ensure that all interested stakeholders have an opportunity to share their experiences in phragmites management and control, a poster session will be held as part of the symposium. We are currently seeking abstracts for posters describing original research or case studies in phragmites management and control. Accepted posters will be featured at a reception on the evening of Tuesday, March 29. Posters should relate to one or more of the symposium sessions:

· Current Invasive Phragmites Management and Control Efforts 
· Looking to the Future of Invasive Phragmites Management and Control 
· Building Organizational Capacity to Implement Phragmites Management and Control 
· Policy and Regulations 
· Case Studies in Collaborative Management 
· Distribution and Mapping of Invasive Phragmites: Locating and Documenting Populations Before Treatment 
To submit your poster for consideration, please email Julie Hinderer (jhinderer@glc.org) a short abstract (300-500 words) providing an overview of the information you will present. The deadline for abstracts is March 11.
Exhibits for Vendors
Exhibit space is available for a fee of $150. Exhibitors will be provided with one table in the central lobby of the Kellogg Center for the duration of the symposium. To reserve a space, select the “Symposium Registration (Exhibitors)” option when registering for the symposium. Exhibit space is limited, so register soon! Registered exhibitors will be contacted with further information.

Invasive Phragmites Management and Control Questionnaire
The Great Lakes Commission is conducting a questionnaire to establish a baseline understanding of the status of invasive phragmites management at varying levels throughout the state of Michigan and in the Great Lakes region. We would greatly appreciate your time in responding to the survey. Please click here to take the survey.
Contact
Kathe Glassner-Shwayder
Great Lakes Commission
734-971-9135
shwayder@glc.org

Julie Hinderer
Great Lakes Commission
734-971-9135
jhinderer@glc.org
More details are available on the symposium webpage.
Having trouble reading this message? Click here. 
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	Questions? Contact Julie Hinderer, jhinderer@glc.org or Kathe Glassner-Shwayder, shwayder@glc.org

This is a project of the Great Lakes Commission and 
is funded through the Michigan Coastal Management Program.


 
Katherine Glassner-Shwayder 
Senior Project Manager 
Great Lakes Commission 
2805 South Industrial Hwy 
Suite #100 
Ann Arbor, Michigan  48104-6791 
Phone: 734-971-9135 
Fax: 734-971-9150 
shwayder@glc.org 
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Phragmites.org Newsletter #75 - December 14, 2010
Upcoming Conferences
 

Have you been wondering - What ever happened to Phragmites.org?
We have been crazy busy for months now.  Lots of Phragmites related activities. I'll tell you more about that later, but today I wanted to get you some information about and upcoming 3 day Phragmites symposium coming up in Lansing, Michigan March 28-30, 2011.  Here's a link to their website: http://www.glc.org/ans/phragmites/symposium2011.html
 

While we're on the subject you might be interested in the Stewardship Network annual conference coming up January 21-22, 2011.   It's two days of land stewardship workshops including at least one on Phragmites control.
http://www.stewardshipnetworkconference.org/site/c.5oJHLSPvFhJUG/b.6297511/k.BD1D/Home.htm 

 

Bob Williams
248-388-0465
xharpspah@aol.com
Phragmites.org
Phragmites.org Newsletter # 73 – February 9, 2010 

Upcoming Phragmites Seminars and Workshops
Evening of Feb. 9, 2010, Traverse City, Michigan area
Free seminar will focus on Phragmites 
Inland Seas Education Association will host a workshop about invasive Phragmites on Feb. 9 at 7 p.m. at the Inland Seas Education Center, 100 Dame St. in Suttons Bay.  Call 271-3077 for more information
Afternoon of March 6, 2010, East Lansing, Michigan
One hour workshop on Practical Phragmites Control

Presented by Bob Williams at the Michigan Greenserve Conference.

For more information go to:  http://www.projectfish.org/Greenserve%20Flyer.pdf

Afternoon of July 10, 2010, Dearborn, Michigan
Three hour workshop on Practical Phragmites Control

Presented by The Lakeplain Cluster of The Stewardship Network.

For now save the date.  More information will be  soon.  
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Phragmites.org Newsletter #72 – Feb. 1, 2010 

Time to cut Phragmites

In early January we had great weather for cutting Phragmites.  Then came the usual January thaw here in Southern Michigan and we had to put the cutting on hold.  However, were back in business again.  The ground and wetlands in most areas are frozen again and should stay that way for a while.  Also, there is very little snow on the ground right now.  The following is similar to a newsletter we posted a few weeks ago, but we have expanded the discussion and the warnings a little bit.  

Why should I cut it down and why cut it now?

People who have been treating their Phragmites or are planning to treat their Phragmites next fall should keep in mind that winter is a great time to get out there and cut down the old Phragmites.  Cutting down the old Phragmites before the next season of growth is a very important step and it saves you money on chemicals.  The only Phragmites which will absorb the herbicides this coming fall are the ones which grow this coming season.  The old stalks are just dead material.  Those will not take any chemicals to the roots; they will get in the way of you accessing the area for treatment and will stop the spray from getting to the new green stalks and leaves.  

Other than it being pretty cold outside this is a great time to cut the old material down while the ground is frozen. Doing the cutting now will avoid disturbance to the soil and can sometimes gain access into areas which are sometimes too wet for equipment.  If you are cutting by hand or with small machines you might actually be able to get out on the ice of lakes and canals.  However, if you are going to be out on the ice please be careful and have a buddy with you if at all possible.  If the body of water is flowing or the water level varies due to snowmelt or ice jams be very careful.  The ice may be thinner than you think or the water level may have dropped leaving the ice without support.
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Phragmites.org Newsletter # 71 – January 20, 2010 

Phragmites Workshops This Saturday

If you’re looking for an opportunity to learn more about Phragmites control there are two workshops this Saturday, in East Lansing, Michigan being conducted as part of the Stewardship Network’s annual conference. The Stewardship Network and the Midwest Invasive Plant Network are proud to join forces to host this exciting 2010 conference.  There will be plenty of great workshops on stewardship topics and invasive plants.  The two-day conference begins on Friday the 22nd.  
For more information about the conference go to the link below.
2010 Stewardship Network Conference - The Stewardship Network 

If you make it to conference be sure to look me up and say hi.
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